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Aaron Cochran

Chief of Police

The Hardwick Police Department has undergone some exciting changes over the past year. We are the recipients of a Federal COPS hiring grant, allowing us to add a much needed Police Officer position. We are in the process of collecting applications and testing prospective candidates for this position. 

In late May of 2018, Sgt. Glodgett announced his retirement effective July 28, 2018. Sgt. Glodgett had been with the Hardwick Police since 2009, and had a total of over 20 years in law enforcement. Sgt. Glodgett was an important part of Hardwick Police for many years and will be missed, however, we wish him well in his retirement. We were fortunate to have the opportunity to hire Darin Barber as our new Sergeant and he was able to transition in to this position starting July 01. Sgt. Barber also has over 20 years in the law enforcement field and has a vast array of knowledge collected throughout his career. Sgt. Barber lives in Hardwick with his family.
Detective Lehoe has been transitioned from a part-time Detective position to a full time Detective. Det. Lehoe’s role will now primarily be investigations and not patrol. This reorganization allows for Patrol Officers to get back out on the road detecting crime and not bogged down in the office with paperwork.

Our most recent change was adding an additional Supervisor through a promotion. Corporal Chris Tetreault was promoted to the rank of Corporal and will fill the role as Patrol Supervisor. This promotion allows for a Supervisor on each rotational shift and will facilitate crime enforcement where it is needed. Corporal Tetreault has been with the department since 2011.

We have received multiple complaints in Greensboro this summer regarding speeding. Our speed cart has been deployed in Greensboro for an extended period of time as well as increased patrol activity to deter speeding. In the past year Hardwick Police investigated a drug related arson in Greensboro that resulted in multiple felony arrests within 24 hours of the crime. Hardwick Police also spent numerous man hours prepping for an expected homicide trial this past June. The trial, from a Greensboro homicide, was expected to take place in June 2018 but resulted in the defendant accepting a plea agreement. Another large burglary in Greensboro of a residence involving multiple firearms remains an active investigation. We have worked with the Drug Enforcement Agency and Vermont State Police over the past year on active drug investigations in Greensboro. A check of our records system showed 10 burglary’s to buildings in Greensboro over the past year which included a burglary to Willy’s store in which an ATM machine was stolen.
We would like to thank the association and its members for the continued support we receive, comments, questions, and suggestions are always welcome. 

Respectfully,

Aaron Cochran
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